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MEETING DATE/TIME LOCATION PRESENTER/ 
TOPIC 

Board 
Meeting 

October 4 
6:30 p.m. 

Foster Community 
Center 
200 N. Foster St.  
Lansing, MI 

Members are welcome to attend all board 
meetings to express their concerns. Due to 
time constraints, if you have a specific item 
to be brought before the board, please 
contact the President one week prior to the 
meeting and ask for add’l agenda item. 

Membership  
Meeting 

October 27 
November 17 

7:00 p.m. 

 
Foster Community 
Center, 
200 N. Foster St. 
Lansing, MI 

Member meeting is the last Thursday of 
the month, 7:00 p.m. 
October:  Open microphone membership 
meeting and elections  
November:  Josh DeBruyn, MDOT. Josh 
is the bicycle and pedestrian coordinator 
with MDOT 

TCBA 
Advocacy  
Committee 

October 12 
6-7:30 p.m. 

Conference Room A 
Neighborhood Empow-
erment Center 
600 W. Maple St.  
Lansing, MI 

2nd Wednesday of the month 
Everyone is welcome to attend!   
http://advocacy.biketcba.org/  

Chainwheel Deadlines 
NEWSLETTER 

October 14 
Please send items to Patricia Mead, via e-mail, chainwheelchatter@ 
biketcba.org by the indicated deadline. 

RIDE 
CALENDAR 

Rides will no longer be in listed the Chainwheel Chatter. Beginning October 2016, 
go to website, biketcba.org, Event Calendar. If you want a ride listed on the Event 

Calendar e-mail:  Ridecoordinator@biketcba.org 
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DALMAC®  
Treasurer Needed! 

Submitted:  Diane Sherman 

DALMAC®  Volunteer Position: 
 

An exciting volunteer opportunity awaits!! Here’s a chance to see DALMAC from behind the 
scenes - and be the most popular person around! The DALMAC Treasurer job is open. Lots 
of perks, lots of nice people. The person with the money is always well loved! 
 
I would like to “retire” after 6 years of doing this job. I will be very happy to train the next per-
son and provide lots of support. I have very thorough procedures. It’s mainly writing checks, 
processing refunds through the online registration system, and keeping the books. The busi-
est time is in September when the volunteers who worked on DALMAC send in their re-
quests for reimbursement. 
 
I plan on finishing out this year but it would be nice to begin briefing a new person. Please let 
me know if you are at all curious and I will provide some more information. 
 
Diane Sherman 
dalmactreasurer@biketcba.org 

http://advocacy.biketcba.org/
mailto:chainwheelchatter@biketcba.org
mailto:chainwheelchatter@biketcba.org
mailto:ridecoodinator@biketcba.org?subject=Ride%20Coordinator
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DALMAC®~  Volunteer Positions are available: 
x Media Relations Coordinator 

Contact various media (tv, local press) to discuss DAL-
MAC; what it stands for, dates, start location, etc.  

x Volunteer Coordinator - transition helper 
Coordinate all of the volunteers to ensure readiness of 
all aspects of DALMAC® 

x Purchasing Committee 
Help to make selections for T-shirts, hats, sweatshirts, 
jerseys, and other swag for DALMAC® 

Send a note to volunteer@dalmac.org if you would like further 
info on these opportunities...  

DALMAC® Volunteers Needed 

The TCBA phone system has changed.  The phone num-
ber is the same, but "rides" are no longer listed on this 
line. All rides will now be listed on the Event Calendar at 
www.biketcba.org. 
 
If you want to submit a ride, please e-mail these rides to 
bikerides@comcast.net. If you want to submit recurring 
rides for an entire month, please e-mail these to 
tcbamonthlyrides@aol.com by the deadline stated in the 
Chainwheel Chatter. 
 
Again, the TCBA phone line message will no longer con-
tain ride information. Go to the Event Calendar at 
www.biketcba.org to view all rides. 
 

We are transitioning to a new way of recording and then 
posting your ride miles through our new Club Express 
website. Eventually, each Ride Leader will be able to enter 
their group’s ride miles directly, making the process quick-
er and more accurate. Doug Sherman (our volunteer that 
records each member’s ride mileage now) will continue to 
be the ride “mileage keeper” until this new method has 
been implemented.  
 
Currently, Doug is collecting all the ride sheets as usual. 
We are working on an interim way to post mileage on our 
website; www.biketcba.org, until the new Club Express 
component is finished. Please be patient, and we will noti-
fy you when the mileage is available to view. We have 
your miles total, and you will be getting credit toward your 
Ride Incentive for 2016.  
 
(Please refrain from e-mailing Doug and asking what your 
total miles are to date.) Thank you! 

TCBA Phone Change 

2016 TCBA Calendar / Events 
Month Board Meeting Member  

Meeting 
October 4 27 
November 1 17 
December 6 Holiday Party  

Holiday Party December 8 

Club Express Mileage Update 

Ride Leaders - Please note! 

Effective October 1st, all rides, recurring and called-in, will be 
submitted to the Ride Coordinator at RideCoordina-
tor@biketcba.org.  
 
Recurring rides need to be submitted no later than 4 days prior to 
the end of month. Example, recurring rides for October need to be 
submitted by Sept. 27th. 
 
Called-in rides need to be submitted by noon on Monday and 
Thursday each week, March through November, and by noon on 
Monday, December through February.  
 
Please check the Event Calendar periodically to be sure that all of 
your ride information is posted correctly. Contact the Ride Coordi-
nator if you find any mistakes. 
 
Thank you for being a valued TCBA Volunteer!! 

Chainwheel 
Want to receive your Chainwheel faster? Simply opt for 
receiving an email instead of U.S. Mail. Send email to:  
membership@biketcba.org and opt for receiving the news-
letter via email. This option is also available when you re-
new your membership. 
 
Getting the newsletter via email is almost two weeks faster 
than U.S. mail. 
 
Website:  BikeTCBA.org 
 
 
    Patricia Mead, Editor 

http://www.biketcba.org
mailto:bikerides@comcast.net
mailto:tcbamonthlyrides@aol.com
http://www.biketcba.org
mailto:ridecoordinator@biketcba.org
mailto:ridecoordinator@biketcba.org
http://www.biketcba.org
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TCBA’s Ride Incentive Program 

September 6, 2016, Foster Community Center, Lansing, Michigan 

President Patrick Kelley called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM. 
Deb Traxinger, Bill Smith and Steve Leiby, Ken Schwartz, Joane 
Gruizenga and Ken Hendrick were present. Also present:  Ralph 
Bendarz, Darryl Burris, Pete Derkos and Ginger Royston. Absent:  
Mike Unsworth. The meeting agenda and August board minutes 
were approved. 

Correspondence received:  None 

Board Reports 

Presidents:  Patrick Kelley 

Beginning January 2017 a paper copy of the Chainwheel Chatter 
will only be sent to those who have selected that delivery prefer-
ence. The default preference is an electronic copy. Reminders will 
be published in the Chainwheel Chatter for October, November 
and December. 

A motion to accept the Northwest Tour donations of $1500 to the 
Sleeping Bear Heritage Trail and $1500 to the Tart Trail was 
made by Steve Leiby. 2nd by Bill Smith. Motion approved. 

Vice Presidents:  Bill Smith – no report. 

Secretary:  Deb Traxinger - no report. 

Treasurer:  Steve Leiby submitted the financial report and a mo-
tion to approve passed.   

Events Director:  Ken Hendrick gave a preliminary post-
DALMAC report.   

At Large Directors:  no report.   

Advocacy Committee:  Mike Unsworth submitted his report by 
email.   

New Business:  None 

Old Business:  None 

Meeting Adjourned:  8:27 PM 

Respectfully submitted by Deb Traxinger, Secretary TCBA Board 
of Directors.   

Have you heard of the Ride Incentive Program that TCBA pro-
vides? Wonder what the Ride Incentive Program is? 
 
If you are a TCBA member and ride any of the TCBA sponsored 
Rides (T-Shirt, NorthWest Tour, SummerTour or DALMAC) or any 
“Member Led Rides” you are eligible for a Ride Incentive!  These 
Ride Incentives vary from year to year, and are based on the 
number of miles you ride with the TCBA Club. The mission of our 
club is get members to ride together! 
 
The Level 5 award is for riding up to 500 miles on TCBA spon-
sored rides. 
The Level 4 award is 501-1000 miles 
The Level 3 award is 1001 – 1500 miles 
The Level 4 award is 1501 to 2015 miles (Level 2 goes up to the 
current year) 
The Level 1 award is for over 2016 (the current year) miles in a 
riding year (December 1 to November 30) 
 
Typically, TCBA spends $20, $40, $60, $80, and $100 respective-
ly, toward the 1-5 Level awards for each Ride Incentive. (A good 
bargain for your $10/year membership dues!) 
 
The Ride Incentive Committee (2 Board at Large and at least one 
other club officer) decide on these awards. Clothing and bicycling 
safety items are typically what is considered for these awards. 
(Tax laws prevent TCBA from providing Gift Certificates direct to 
members in this quantity, and requires the Incentives be 

“advertising”, i.e., the Club logo.) 
 
In 2015, over 200 TCBA members qualified for the Level 1-5 
awards; Last year TCBA provided safety lights to all of the people 
who earned a Ride Incentive. For the Level 1-4 awards, TCBA 
also provided SmartWool shirts to about 170 members! 
 
How do can I become eligible for a Ride Incentive? Ride with 
the club on “Member Led Rides” (go to the biketcba.org web-
site>Event Calendar) to see all the rides listed by TCBA member 
Ride Leaders. Sign-in on the “Rider Mileage Report” that the Ride 
Leader provides. 
 
How do I become a Ride Leader? Please go to biketcba.org 
website, sign into your site, go to “Member Led Rides” and click 
on the document “Ride Leader and Incentive Program Infor-
mation” and read this. You will need a “Rider Mileage Report”, 
commonly known as the Rider Sign-in Sheet. Make a route, in-
sure your route is ride-able (many Ride Leaders drive or ride their 
routes prior), and make cue sheets of the route turns. Make sure 
that your Ride is publicized on the Event Calendar, by contacting 
the “Ride Coordinator” (see the Chainwheel Chatter for this e-mail 
address).  
 
By leading rides, you earn at least 50 miles extra toward your 
Ride Incentive award. Questions? Contact Pat Kelley at presi-
dent@biketcba.org 

http://www.biketcba.org
mailto:president@biketcba.org
mailto:president@biketcba.org
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September 2016 Advocacy Committee Report 

DALMAC Treasurer:  Detail oriented person needed to take over 
this function. Doesn’t need to be an accountant, but should be 
detail oriented and computer literate. The current Treasurer has 
prepared complete documentation for this job. Training will be 
provided by either the current Treasurer or DALMAC Director. 

Media Relations:  The person filling this position will compile 
factual information about the current year’s DALMAC and share it 
with media along the various DALMAC routes. They will also as-
sist in distributing the postcards announcing DALMAC, Summer 
Tour, and Northwest Tour and preparing the digital brochure each 
year describing those tours. Documentation is also available for 
this position. 

Stops4U Coordinator:  Develop a list of businesses along the 
DALMAC routes that might interest DALMAC riders (restaurants, 
grocery stores, pharmacies, bike shops, etc.) Obtain information 

for developing this list by contacting local chambers of commerce, 
DALMAC SAG drivers, DALMAC riders, etc. Organize the list by 
route and in the route sequence from beginning to end. Contact 
the businesses/organizations, electronically if possible, prior to 
DALMAC to inform them that we are coming, what date, and the 
approximate time frame riders will be in their area so they know 
what to expect, and or serve.  

Since this is a new function, anyone taking on this duty can devel-
op the position as their imagination leads them. 

Anyone interested or having questions should contact Ken Hen-
drick at director@dalmac.org or call 517-420-0849".  

Recent deaths of Michigan cyclists 
x Randy Robertson & Kalamazoo Five Memorial Ride (July 13 ) – De-

spite a thunderstorm at the 6 pm start time, about 60 cyclists 
(including family members and friends) rode in memory of Randy. 
The State Police allowed us to enter the Capitol Building to escape 
the storm. We used this new venue to have State Representative 
Sam Singh and League of Michigan Bicyclists Director John Lin-
denmayer talk about legislative proposals for a 5-foot safe passing 
distance and protections for vulnerable users 

x Eric Snider—His cycling group staged a memorial ride on August 3. 
x September rally to urge the Legislature to pass 5-foot safe passing 

distance and protections for vulnerable users--The League of Michi-
gan Bicyclists is the prime mover for this event. It will include multiple 
ghost bikes. It may also have some kind of memorial for Eric Snider.  

 
Letter to the Lansing State Journal on Bicycle Fatalities 
 
The TCBA Board approved the following letter which was printed in the 
LSJ on June 23: 

“Cyclists will be safer with clarification of responsibilities” 

 
The Tri-County Bicycle Association thanks LSJ for its Aug. 2 lead article 
about the recent spate of crashes in which motor vehicles have struck 
bicyclists who appear to have been riding legally and properly on area 
roads. 
 
The article captured the grief and fear being felt by area cyclists. The vic-
tims of these motorists’ alleged negligence are not statistics; they are your 
neighbors, friends, families and co-workers. 
 
The pain and suffering of their death or injury will endure long after the 
headlines have faded. 
 
We know the drivers are innocent of negligence unless and until proven 
guilty. But crashes like these are not “accidents.” 
They have causes: ranging from distracted driving to alcohol abuse to, 
possibly, outright malice. The Legislature is now considering bills that 
would clarify motorists’ responsibilities with regard to cyclists and increase 
penalties for negligent motorists who kill or injure cyclists. 

 
Cyclists will be safer when all drivers learn to expect – and thus be on the 
lookout for – cyclists on our roads and streets. 
 
And when cyclists likewise follow the traffic laws. 

 
Bus Rapid Transit in the Lansing Area 
 
This proposed project for the Michigan/Grand River Avenue corridor in 
Lansing, East Lansing, and Meridian Township continues to be a hot topic 
in the area. TCBA’s policy on this project is that the Capital Area Trans-
portation Authority and the three governments should abide by the juris-
dictions’ Complete Streets policies. 
 
Some TCBA members have been asked by CATA and some Meridian 
Township officials about what cyclists would want with Bus Rapid Transit. 
The Committee drafted a letter, reviewed by TCBA President Pat Kelley, 
which contained the following: 
x Having cyclists share the BRT lanes with buses 
x Incorporating a bike share component in the BRT project 
x Providing adequate bike parking at the BRT stations 
A subcommittee will begin a dialogue with CATA on our proposal. 
 
Public Service Announcements on Bike Safety 
 
Several Committee members are working with Patrick Schooley, WILX 
Television‘s National Sales Manager, to produce Public Service an-
nouncements. 

 
The TCBA Advocacy Committee (http://advocacy.biketcba.org/) meets the 
second Wednesday of each month at Conference Room A of the Neigh-
borhood Empowerment Center (600 W. Maple St., Lansing) from 6:30 to 
8:00 p.m. Everyone is welcome to attend. 

mailto:director@dalmac.org
http://advocacy.biketcba.org/
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A special message from TCBA President Pat Kelley 

Helmets are required on all TCBA Rides!!!! 
 

RIDE CLASSIFICATIONS 
A+ 19+ MPH 
A 17-19 MPH 
B 14-17 MPH 
C 12-14 MPH 
D Under 12 MPH Fun and Social Group Ride 
F Family Fun & First-Timers Ride  
M Mountain Bike N/A 
Z …………..Rides over 40 miles in length to be ridden at the rider’s own pace without on the road ride leader 
supervision. Leader must have detailed map of the ride for all riders. 

Rides :   visit the web site: www.biketcba.org. 

Recurring rides will no longer be in listed the Chainwheel Chatter. To view rides, go to the TCBA website, 
biketcba.org, Event Calendar. 
 
If you want to lead a ride and list the ride on the Event Calendar, e-mail Ridecoordinator@biketcba.org 

Hope that your Fall riding is going well! Enjoy our group rides! 
 
This year has been one of many changes for the TCBA, especially with the switch to ClubExpress, who provides our website hosting. 
More changes are due, as we continue to need our members to update their information, e-mail addresses and sign into our website. 
 
Beginning with the January 2017, Chainwheel issue, we will only send a paper copy to those who have selected that delivery prefer-
ence. So in order for you to receive the hard copy of the Chainwheel Chatter, you will have to log into this site, go to your “Profile” (top 
right hand side of the page) and select the preference to receive the Chainwheel Chatter by mail, otherwise, you will only be able to 
access the Chainwheel Chatter via the web page.  
 
Please make sure that you have selected your preference to get the Chainwheel Chatter either by mail, or electronically, before Janu-
ary, 2017. If you have questions please contact me at president@biketcba.org or the webmaster@biketcba.org  
 
In January 2017, the Chainwheel Chatter will only be mailed to those who have set the preference to postal mail. 

Christmas Party 
The TCBA Christmas Party will be held Thursday, December 8th 
at the Country Creek Reception Hall, 5859 North Michigan Rd, 
(M99), Dimondale, MI 48821. The hall is located 1 mile south of I
-96 at Exit 101 (ML King BLVD/M-99). Turn south as you exit the 
freeway, toward Eaton Rapids, the venue is just beyond Waverly 
Road on the right-hand side of MLK across from Hammond 
Farms.   

The social hour will be from 6:00 – 7:00 p.m. with appetizers 
(BBQ meatballs, spinach/artichoke dip, a cheese platter and a 
vegetable tray.) There will be a cash bar. A buffet meal will be 
served at 7:00. Meal choices will be boneless lemon garlic chick-
en, savory roast beef, or vegetable lasagna. Salad, rolls, cheesy 
potatoes and green beans almandine will accompany the meal.  
Dessert will be assorted mini pastries. The only count needed is 
for the Vegetable Lasagna.   

The price is $10.00 for members and $20.00 for non-members. 
You may sign up at club meetings or call Bill Smith at 517-648-
0019. The deadline for signing up is November 28th. It’s never 
too early to plan and we look forward to celebrating with you! 

Helmet Update 

Bicycle Helmet Safety Institute 
The Helmet Update Vol. 34, #5 -- September 1, 2016 
 
Recall of SAHN Classic helmets for failure to meet CPSC 
 
CPSC announced today the recall of SAHN Classic SH523 adult 
bicycle helmets sold from May 2013 through December 2015 for 
about $130. 
 
SAHN is a Vancouver company selling a skate-style helmet in 
more sophisticated urban trim with a visor. 
 
The helmets have been recalled because they do not meet the 
impact requirements of the CPSC bicycle helmet standard. 
 
The remedy: Consumers should immediately stop using the re-
called bicycle helmets and contact SAHN Designs for a free re-
placement helmet. 
 
The announcement with details: 
http://www.cpsc.gov/en/Recalls/2016/SAHN-Designs-Recalls-
Bicycle-Helmets/ 

biketcba.org
mailto:ridecoordinator@biketcba.org
mailto:president@biketcba.org
mailto:webmaster@biketcba.org
http://www.cpsc.gov/en/Recalls/2016/SAHN-Designs-Recalls-Bicycle-Helmets/
http://www.cpsc.gov/en/Recalls/2016/SAHN-Designs-Recalls-Bicycle-Helmets/
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TCBA Instructions to update Chainwheel Chatter delivery preference and contact information 

Step 1 
Go to the TCBA web site at:  www.biketcba.org  
 
Step 2 
Once you are on the web site you will see in the upper right hand 
corner: 

 

Step 3 
The login box will appear, enter your username and password 
then click on login.  If you have forgotten your username or pass-
word, click on the “Forgot My Username/Password” link below the 
login box and follow the instructions. 

 

Step 4 
Once you have logged in you will see your name in the upper 
right hand corner of the page. Move your mouse over the circle – 
it will turn red… 

 

Step 5 
When the circle turns red it will cause a window to pop up where 
you will see your name and an icon of a person next to the word 
“Profile.” Click on the word profile. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Step 6 
After you click on “Profile” you will see a page called Member 
Profile, a box as shown below. Select “Contact Info.” 

 
 
Once the Contact Info page opens, review all the information and 
make corrections. You can make corrections to this information 
yourself. 
 
Please be sure we have the correct email address for you. 
 
After you have reviewed and corrected your contact information, 
scroll to the bottom of the page where you will see: 

 
 
Select a preference for receiving a printed Chainwheel Chatter 
newsletter in the mail or that you will download the Chainwheel 
Chatter from the web site.  
 
Note:  beginning January 2017 we will only send a printed copy of 
the Chainwheel Chatter if the “I want a printed newsletter” prefer-
ence is selected.  

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

October 2016 
Sunriise/Sunset       

    1 
Sunrise: 7:35am 
Sunset: 7:20pm 

2 
Sunrise: 7:37am 
Sunset: 7:19pm 

3 
Sunrise: 7:38am 
Sunset: 7:17pm 

4 
Sunrise: 7:39am 
Sunset: 7:15pm 

5 
Sunrise: 7:40am 
Sunset: 7:13pm 

6 
Sunrise: 7:41am 
Sunset: 7:12pm 

7 
Sunrise: 7:42am 
Sunset: 7:10pm 

8 
Sunrise: 7:43am 
Sunset: 7:08pm 

9 
Sunrise: 7:44am 
Sunset: 7:07pm 

10 
Sunrise: 7:46am 
Sunset: 7:05pm 

11 
Sunrise: 7:47am 
Sunset: 7:03pm 

12 
Sunrise: 7:48am 
Sunset: 7:01pm 

13 
Sunrise: 7:49am 
Sunset: 7:00pm 

14 
Sunrise: 7:50am 
Sunset: 6:58pm 

15 
Sunrise: 7:51am 
Sunset: 6:57pm 

16 
Sunrise: 7:53am 
Sunset: 6:55pm 

17 
Sunrise: 7:54am 
Sunset: 6:53pm 

18 
Sunrise: 7:55am 
Sunset: 6:52pm 

19 
Sunrise: 7:56am 
Sunset: 6:50pm 

20 
Sunrise: 7:57am 
Sunset: 6:49pm 

21 
Sunrise: 7:59am 
Sunset: 6:47pm 

22 
Sunrise: 8:00am 
Sunset: 6:46pm 

23 
Sunrise: 8:01am 
Sunset: 6:44pm 

24 
Sunrise: 8:02am 
Sunset: 6:43pm 

25 
Sunrise: 8:03am 
Sunset: 6:41pm 

26 
Sunrise: 8:05am 
Sunset: 6:40pm 

27 
Sunrise: 8:06am 
Sunset: 6:38pm 

28 
Sunrise: 8:07am 
Sunset: 6:37pm 

29 
Sunrise: 8:08am 
Sunset: 6:35pm 

30 
Sunrise: 8:10am 
Sunset: 6:34pm 

31 
Sunrise: 8:11am 
Sunset: 6:33pm 
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This section of the Chainwheel Chatter is published as a service for TCBA MEMBERS ONLY, to advertise cycling equip-
ment free of charge. To place an ad, send an e-mail to chainwheelchatter@biketcba.org Ads will appear for 2 editions, un-
less notified. 

This section of the Chainwheel Chatter is published as a service for TCBA MEMBERS who own a business at 
a cost of $5.00/month for business card ad.  To place your business ad, please submit your copy ready jpg 
business card to chainwheelchatter@biketcba.org, and mail your payment for the number of months you want 
your ad to appear to: TCBA-Classifieds, P O Box 22146 Lansing, MI 48909-2146 

CHAINLINKS 
 

www.biketcba.org Tri-County 
Bicycle Association 
 
www.lmb.org League of Michigan 
Bicyclists 
 
www.bikeleague.com League of 
American Bicyclists 
 
www.adventurecycling.org Ad-
venture Cycling 
 
www.bikes.msu.edu Michigan 
State University (MSU) Bikes  
 
www.walkbikelansing.com  Lan-
sing’s Walking and Bicycling 
Network 
 
www.capitalareasmartcommute.co
m Smart Commute Program 
 
www.midmeac.org  Mid-Michigan 
Environmental Action Council 
 
www.bikems.org  Various rides 
throughout the country 
 
www.mmba.org Michigan Moun-
tain Biking Association 
 
www.railstotrails.org  Rails to 
Trails Conservancy 
 
www.michigantrails.org Michi-
gan Trails & Greenway Alliance 
 
www.facebook.com  TCBA is 
there as a group; check us out! 
 
twitter.com  Twitter 
 
http://www.nhtsa.gov/Bicycles  
National Highway Traffic Safety 
Administration 
 
http://www.aabts.org/  Ann Arbor 
Bicycle Touring Society 

For Sale:  2007 Tour 
Easy. Med-lrg frame. 
Full fairing. $1400 
Jacque:  231-633-8343 

For sale-New- Zero miles 
Fulcrum racing S-Four wheel set 11 speed 
Shimano 
Still in bags / QR's Price $375 
Contact::  jbskibike@gmail.com                 (10/16) 

For Sale:  Tesch S-
22,in excellent condi-
tion. The size center to 
center is 53 cm and 
center to top is 55 cm. 
List price is $900.Cindy 
at 517-202-6540 or 
drchollenbeck@aol.com  
(10/16) 

tel:517-202-6540
mailto:drchollenbeck@aol.com
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TCBA MEMBER CONTACT 
Your respect is requested 
when using any of the 
numbers on this page.  
Phone calls during family 
time and at late hours can 
be intrusive.   

TCBA OFFICERS: 
President:  Patrick Kelley              (517) 242-6940 
 E-mail:                   president@biketcba.org 
Vice President:  Bill Smith 
 E-mail:                  vp@biketcba.org 

 or    smith132@comcast.net 
Treasurer:  Steve Leiby…  ……….(517) 881-4137 
 E-mail                   treasurer@biketcba.org 
Secretary: Deb Traxinger 
 E-mail                   secretary@biketcba.org 
Events Director:  Ken Hendrick 
 DALMAC® Hotline        (517) 882-3700 
 E-mail           eventsdirector@biketcba.org 
Board at Large: 
 Joane Gruizenga               (517) 896-8875 
 E-mail           boardatlarge1@biketcba.org 
 Ken Schwartz                   (517) 332-7322 
 E-mail           boardatlarge2@biketcba.org 
 
OTHER GOOD NUMBERS:  
Advocacy Committee Chairman:   
 Mike Unsworth           517-282-7515 
  E-mail: …………..advocacy@biketcba.org 
Bike Travel Case Use Coordinator  
 Phil Wells                                 (517) 420-0125 
 E-mail:.......       . ..philwells@sbcglobal.net 

DALMAC E-mail:          dalmac@biketcba.org 
DALMAC FUND:   
 Steve Leiby     (517) 881-4137 
 E-mail       treasurer@biketcba.org 
 DALMAC Treasurer: 
 Diane Sherman 

 E-Mail           dalmactreasurer@biketcba.org 
LMB Office     office@lmb.org 
Membership Coordinator:   
 Ed Usewick     (810) 694-9919 
 E-mail:.                 membership@biketcba.org 
Newsletter Editor:   
 Patricia Mead     (248) 573-7228 
 E-mail:        chainwheelchatter@biketcba.org 
Northwest Tour: 
 Jeff Dillingham    (231) 357-8330 
 E-mail:           nwtour@biketcba.org 
 Website   www.biketcba.rorg/nwtour 
Ride Coordinator: 
 Colleen Kelly 
  E-mail             ridecoordinator@biketcba.org 
 Ride Mileage Keeper:   
  Doug Sherman 
 E-mail:.   restro66stang@gmail.com 
Routes & Maps: 
 Dave Mansfield 
 E-mail             routesandmaps@biketcba.org 
Safety & Education:   
 E-mail:. 
SummerTour:     
 Ginger Royston 
  E-mail:.                 summertour@biketcba.org 
T-Shirt Ride:   
 Ralph Bednarz         517-321-4790 
  Email            t-shirt@biketcba.org 
Weather:.    .(517) 321-7576 
Webmaster:   
 Dan Stockwell 
  E-mail:    webmaster@biketcba.org 
W O W:   
  E-mail:               wow@biketcba.org 

Change of Address 

Go to BikeTCBA.org,  
Select Member Login 
Once logged in, select profile 
Under Personal Info, select Contact Info, 
then complete your Primary Address.  
 

It’s that simple!  
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Select Member Signup and follow the prompts! 
 

You can select many options: 
x Create a profile 
x Renew membership online 
x Select interests 
x Volunteer opportunities 
x Select electronic version of Chainwheel Chatter 
x And much more 


